
Organ Recital by Gail Archer – Sunday, May 20, 2012 (The Cathedral of St. John the 
Evangelist, 127 E. 12th Avenue, Spokane) at 4:00 p.m. (co-sponsored with the Cathedral 
of Saint John the Evangelist. 

I hope to see you at these events! 

December Blessings, 

Mark Haberman 

Dean, Spokane Chapter AGO 
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Dean’s Notes (cont.) 

Upcoming Musical Events  

Musical Programs of Interest 

Traditional Service of Lessons and Carols – Sunday, December 11 (4:00 p.m.), The 
Cathedral of Saint John the Evangelist, 127 E. 12th Avenue, Spokane 

Northwest Sacred Music Chorale – Wednesday, December 21 (5:00 and 8:00 p.m.), 
The Kroc Center, 1765 W. Golf Course Road, Coeur d’Alene 

A highlight of the performance will be Benjamin Britten’s “A Ceremony of Carols” featuring the 
trebles of the Chorale, with harpist Leslie Stratton Norris.  Tickets at nwsmc.org.  Chapter 
member Marietta Hardy is accompanist for the NWSMC  

Dean’s Notes 

Dear Members and Friends of the Spokane Chapter of The American Guild 
of Organists, 

It is the Saturday after Thanksgiving and as I prepare this newsletter con-
tent, I am grateful to each one of you for your faithful leadership of and 
participation in the Spokane Chapter of The American Guild of Organists.  
The sum of our individual efforts results in a significant presence in the 
greater Spokane area! 

I was not able to attend the Open House at The Warehouse (Gonzaga 
University) on November 2 as the newly installed practice instrument of 
Marceau and Associates Pipe Organi Builders, Inc was unveiled to our 
chapter members for the first time.  Thank you to Janet Ahrend for orga-
nizing the event and to everyone who attended, played or assisted in 
other ways.   

Believe it or not, in January 2012, we will begin the work of securing 
nominations for chapter elections, seeking officers to serve from the sum-
mer of 2012 through the summer of 2014.  If you are asked to serve on 
the nominating committee, I hope you will say  “yes!” 

Upcoming Spokane Chapter AGO Events 

A “Teaching Concert” with the Decolores Handbell Choir – Saturday, 
December 10, 2011 (Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church, 43rd and 
Conklin) at 6:30 p.m.  Under the direction of Blanche Kangas, the Decol-
ores Handbell Choir will ring six and one half octaves of bells plus six octaves 
of handchimes.  Their repertoire will focus on music of the Advent and Christ-
mas season and various handbell techniques will be demonstrated. Our chap-
ter’s co-sponsorship of this event will include attending the event and bring-
ing cookies for the reception.  A freewill offering will be taken to support the 
Decolores Handbell Choir in their work.  

Annual Epiphany Party – Friday, January 6, 2012 (Vince and Carla 
Roland’s home, 4019 S Suncrest Drive, Veradale) at 6:00 p.m.  The 
meal will be a potluck and you are asked to be ready to sing!  A map is at-
tached to help you find the Roland residence if this is a first visit for you.   

 

An additional chapter event or two will be added for February and/
or March 2012.  Watch for details in our next newsletter.   

 

Dean’s Notes 

Dean: 
Mark Haberman 
208 661-1743 
coeurhabes@gmail.com 

Sub-Dean 
Robert Collins 
(509) 994-1748 
bcollins@zionorgan.com 

Secretary 
Nisha Coulter 
327-2827 

Treasurer 
Judith Temple 
927-8674 
jtemple2@earthlink.net 

Corresponding Secretary 
Vincent Roland 
927-8365 
vince_roland@comcast.net 

Chaplain 
Rev. Bob Christian 
624-5090 
pilgrimpastor@comcast.net 

Board Members 
Janet Ahrend 
624-5627 
ahrend@gonzaga.edu 

Carolyn Payne 
535-7145 
paynecarolyn@comcast.net 

Janet McCullough 
325-0816 
jan1127@webband.com 
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